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Guests: 
 

Summary 

 

• Fund transfers for the 13th month were highlighted by Mark Buening. 
 

• The December financials were presented by Mark Buening who reviewed each operating 
division. 
 

 

 

 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is 3 p.m. Feb. 9, 2021, via WebEx. 

Special Meeting of the Spokane Park Board  
Finance Committee Minutes 

3 p.m. Tuesday, Jan. 12, 2021 
WebEx Virtual Meeting 

Mark Buening – Parks Finance/Budget Director 

 



MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m. by committee chair Bob Anderson.  
 
Action items: No Action Item 

 
Motion 1:  
 
Discussion items:  
1. Parks Accounting 13th Month/Year End – Mark Buening began with the plan to transfer $500,000 
from 1400 to 1950 for the Capital program, and $50,000 for computer replacements due to revenues 
over expenditures being significantly greater than last year. This transfer will be reflected as an 
expenditure and is projected to happen towards the end of January or beginning of February 2021.  
 
Standing report items:  
1. December financials – Mark Buening presented an overview of the December financials. Report 
highlights included: Overall revenues are up, while expenditures remain reduced due to COVID-19 1) 
Natural Resources – revenues were about $100,000, while expenditures were about $97,000 less 
than 2019; 2) Recreation – revenues are about $1.2 million less than 2019, with expenditures at 
about $1.9 million less than last year; 3) Riverfront Park – revenues are about $2.3 million less than 
2019, with expenditures at about $1.3 million less than last year; 4) Park Operations – revenues are 
about $62,000 less than 2019, with expenditures at about $1 million less than last year; 5) 
Administration – revenues are about $450,000 less than 2019, with expenditures at about $975,000 
less than last year; 6) Capital – 2020 expenditures were $385,000 less than last year; 7) Parks Fund 
– program revenues are $4 million less than 2019, with expenditures at about $5.7 million less than 
last year; 8) Golf Fund – program revenues were about $500,000 more than last year; the mistake in 
the financial report for Golf Fund amounts has been corrected and prepared for the Board; and 9) 
Riverfront Park redevelopment bond – there is a budget balance of $858,000 of the $68 million total 
budget. 
 
 
 
 
Contract items from other committees: These items were not discussed.  
1. Bernardo | Wills Architects contract amendment #8/North bank playground ($32,144, no tax)  
2. LaRiviere change order #9/North bank playground ($5,472.07, tax inclusive)  
3. KPFF Consulting Engineers/North suspension bridge ($51,764, no tax) 

 
 
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.  
 
 
 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is 3 p.m. Feb. 9, 2021, via WebEx. 
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